Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

| am concerned that a second, unnecessary hospital will have an adverse impact on the over 17,000 people in Adams
County who rely on Medicaid for their healthcare. Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to
pay. They don't turn anyone away, they never have and never will. The second hospital does not guarantee that those
in need will receive care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Nicole Echternkamp
Blessing Hospital
QUINCY, IL 62301



